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Mr. Gideon Conelly Dula 
 
  Mr. Gideon Conelly Dula 87 of Ansonville died Tuesday 
morning, July 16, 2019. 

   Graveside Services were held on Friday, July 19, 2019, at 
Concord United Methodist Church Cemetery with Rev. 
Robert Burr officiating.  Military honors followed. 

   Mr. Dula was born November 24, 1931, in Anson County 
to the late Robert Boggan Dula and Budetta Allen Dula.  He was a graduate of 
Ansonville High School and a member of Ansonville United Methodist Church.   

Mr. Dula was a US Army Veteran of the Korean War.  He was a retiree of 
Stanly Fixtures. 

He is survived by his wife Louise Ingold Dula of the home; daughter Lou 
Spivey and husband Mark of Raleigh; granddaughter Lauren Spivey; and great-
granddaughter Caroline Michel of Apex. 

He was preceded in death by his brothers, Robert Dula and  George Dula 
and his sister Sara Dula Allen. 

Memorials may be made to Wounded Warrior Project, PO Box 758516, 
Topeka, Kansas 66675-8516.

Mr. Richard Erwin Harden 
 
  Mr. Richard Erwin Harden from Polkton passed away 
on Sunday, July 14, 2019. 

  A Celebration of Life was held on Sunday, July 21, 
2019, at Word of Life Church in Peachland with  
Rev. Tommy McKenzie and Rev. Bobby Eller officiating. 

    Richard was born in Richmond County, NC on February 25, 1946, to the    
late Clyde and Maggie Harden. 

    Richard was a former electrician before his retirement.  He also loved 
hunting, fishing, riding his 4 wheeler and spending time with his 
grandchildren.  He was a devoted husband to his wife Judy and they   
were inseparable!  

    He leaves behind his wife of 20 years, Judy Ragland Harden of the home, 
his four sons, Rick (Lynn) Harden of Laurel Hill, William Harden of 
Rockingham, John (Maryury) Harden of Fayetteville and Clyde (Emily) 
Harden of Rockingham; stepson Tommy Winfield, Jr.; 12 grandchildren;   
11 great-grandchildren; two special sisters-in-law, Vickey Henry and  
Denise Whitley; and special friends, Mark and Janet White.  

    Holland Funeral Home of Monroe is serving the family.
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Mr. James Edward McBride, Jr. 
 
  On Thursday, July 18, 2019, Ed went to be with his 
beloved Lucy Mae. 

  His funeral service will be held on Wednesday July 24, 
2019, at Leavitt Funeral Home in Wadesboro.  Visitation 
will be at 1:00 p.m. and the service will be at 2:00 p.m.   

  Ed was born at home in Ansonville on August 10, 1922, 
to James Edward McBride and Bertha Ballard McBride.   

He was a well respected entrepreneur, radio and television installation and 
repair businessman, commercial artist-sign craftsman and newspaper columnist 
in Wadesboro for over 80 years.   

Ed was preceded in death by his parents; his beloved wife Lucy Mae 
Hamilton McBride in April 2009; a brother Luther Carlyle McBride; and a step-
granddaughter Lori Anderson. 

He is survived by his son Thomas Edward McBride and his wife Wanda; 
great-grandson Justin Anderson; great-granddaughter Morgan Anderson;  
a great- great-granddaughter Nora Lee Anderson; and his sister Carolyn 
McBride Latham.   

Ed was a member, Past Master and Secretary of Kilwinning Masonic Lodge 
# 64 AF & AM, a Life Member in Oasis Shrine and the Scottish Rite,   
Oasis Directors Staff, Anson County Shrine Club, a charter member of the 
Wadesboro Lions Club, Woodmen of the World, a Wadesboro Town Councilman 
and a member of First United Methodist Church since 1946.    

On behalf of Ed, the family is very thankful, grateful and blessed for all of 
the calls, cards, visits, friendships and prayers through the years.  They are very 
appreciative to all of the personnel at Atrium Health Anson, Meadowview 
Terrace and the Anson Rescue Squad for their help and care.   

In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to the North Carolina Masonic 
Foundation, Masonic Home for Children at Oxford, First United Methodist 
Church Wadesboro or a charity of the donor’s choice.

MAINTENANCE TECHNICIANS 
 
  Triangle Brick Company in Wadesboro, N.C. currently   
has openings for Maintenance Technicians on 2nd & 3rd shifts 
in our Packaging Department. 

     8 to 10 hour shifts, with opportunity for overtime. (May have 
to work weekends.) 
   Candidates should be self-motivated and team oriented with 
safety as their # 1 priority. Responsibilities include maintaining 
mechanical, pneumatic, hydraulics and preventive maintenance 
on the machine to prevent downtime on equipment. Candidate 
should have a strong background in industrial maintenance and 
willing to be on call.  

Salary is commensurate with experience and qualifications 

Excellent benefits including Medical, Short-Term Disability, 
Dental, Life, 401-K, Paid Holidays & Vacation, Xmas Bonus! 

Stable company for over 50 years.
 

Apply In Person At: 

TRIANGLE BRICK COMPANY 

2960 US Highway 52 North in Wadesboro  •  704-695-1420

Free Groceries for Families in Need August 7
For families in need, free groceries will be available.  The Mobile Food Pantry and CHS

Mobile Health Unit will be at Wingate Baptist Church, located at 109 East Elm Street in
Wingate, on Wednesday, August 7.  Please arrive and register between 8 and 10 a.m.
The food distribution begins upon the truck arrival, usually between 9 to 9:30 a.m.
• Be sure to bring your own bags, boxes or carts to carry your food.  • Arrive between
8:30 to 10:30 a.m. to be sure you can receive food.  • If it is raining the day of or
before the delivery, contact Anson Crisis Ministry for a recorded message to know if
it is cancelled: 704-694-2445. • You can only pick up food for yourself and one other
registered household.

Interested in volunteering for the Mobile Food Pantry?  Email tschumpert@wnc-
cumc.net.  The goal of the Mobile Food Pantry is to feed the hungry and serve
those in need.

If you are in need before or after the distribution of food date, please contact Anson
Crisis Ministry at (704) 694-2445 or Union County Crisis Assistance at  (704) 225-0440.

Visit www.redhillbaptist.org for more 
information or to obtain a registration form

You may also contact Stephanie Maner at 
704-826-6289 or smaner@redhillbaptist.org

RED HILL BAPTIST CHURCH

WEEKDAY CHILDREN’S MINISTRY

RED HILL BAPTIST CHURCH • POLKTON

OPEN HOUSE • AUGUST 8 • 6-7pm

Registering Now for 2019-20 School Year

Serving children ages 1 year to pre-K
Tuesday through Thursday • 8:30am-12 noon

FIRST DAY IS TUESDAY, AUGUST 20


